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         DIRECTOR OF CHILDREN’S SERVICE MEETING WITH CHAIRS  
                  AND VICE-CHAIRS OF GOVERNORS 
                  NOTES OF THE MEETING ON THURSDAY 30 APRIL 2015 

AT HENDON TOWN HALL 
 
                                                    In attendance  
 

Kim Archer  St Andrews CE, and Wren Academy 

Katy Attwood Brookland Junior & Infant 

Mark Chapman Holy Trinity CE Primary 

Chris Choudhry Bell Lane 

Claudia Clayman Our Lady of Lourdes 

Kate Daniels Akiva 

Ibrahim Dustagheer Broadfields Academy and Fairway Primary  

Patricia French St Mary’s C of E High 

Siobhan Fairclough Oaklodge 

Helen Graham Parkfield 

Anne Hutton Friern Barnet 

Fiona Kerin Our Lady of Lourdes 

Caroline Korniczky Northway 

Wendy Kravetz Frith Manor 

Helen Lederman Oak Lodge 

Mark Leibling Brookland Junior and Infant 

Stuart Lester Summerside / The Hyde 

William O’Hara St Joseph’s Primary 

Anne O’Shea Bishop Douglass 

Liz Pearson Hampden Way / Holly Park 

Margaret Pond Northside 

Kim Politzer Moss Hall Junior 

David Powell Church Hill 

Lia Pottinger Courtland 

Thomas Renz Monken Hadley 

Mike Roberts St Paul’s CE Primary (NW7) 

Bidesh Sarkar Hollickwood 

Kirstie Stroud Hollickwood 

Nigel Taylor Wessex Gardens 

Georgia Theodorou Whitings Hill 

Michael Veal Bishop Douglass 

Darren Warrington Danegrove 

Bill Webster Cromer Road 

Philip Wright Courtland 

Trevor Young Edgware Junior and Infant 
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Sarah Beaumont (Governor Services Manager), Caroline Winston (Clerk), Kam Varma 
(Clerk), George Peradigou (Clerk), and Keith Golding (Clerk). 
 
1. INTRODUCTION, WELCOME AND APOLOGIES  
 
Ian Harrison, Education and Skills Director, welcomed Chairs and Vice Chairs to the 
meeting. 
 
Apologies for absence were recorded on behalf of: Kate Kennally, Director of People,  
Jeremy Alford (St Mary’s EN4), T Bennett (Christ’s Church), John Bowra (Christ’s 
College), Christine Chamberlain (Whitefield), Hilary Chamberlain (QEGirls), Miranda 
Coates (The Totteridge Academy), Angela Cox (Claremont),  Cathy Du Vergier 
(Martin), Sylvia Duthie (Wren), Ross Houston (Northside), Sally Gentle (Livingstone), 
Rosemary Gwilliam (Monken Hadley), Andrew Harper (Claremont),  John Hickman 
(Bell Lane), Sue Hinton (The Orion and Goldbeaters), Paul Hoskins (Childs Hill), 
Richard Logue (Frith Manor), Debra Quigley-Jones (St Michael’s), Cllr Brian Salinger 
(Moss Hall Nursery), Julian Sandford (Brookhill Nursery), Tony Scott (Copthall), Revd 
Jonathan Shaw (St Paul’s CE Primary), Geraldine Smallbone (Sacred Heart), 
Bronwen Tumani (Foulds), Denise White (Hampden Way Nursery and Children’s 
Centre), Peter White (Chalgrove), Jonathan Wolinsky (Menorah), Ann Woodhall 
(Friern Barnet), Sheila Bennett (Clerk), Amira Nassr (Clerk), and Janet Robinson 
(Clerk). 
 
2. FREE EARLY EDUCATION FOR TWO YEAR OLDS (FEE2) 
 
Karen Pearson (Head of Early Years) and Steve Parker (Capita) gave a presentation 
(attached). 
 
3. THE FUTURE DELIVERY OF EDUCATION SERVICES IN BARNET: UPDATE 
 
Ian Harrison, Education and Skills Director, gave a presentation (attached). 
 
4. LESSONS LEARNED FROM RECENT OFSTED INSPECTIONS 
 
Neil Marlow, Head of School Improvement, gave a presentation (attached) 
 
Mark Chapman, Chair of Governors of Holy Trinity CE Primary School, spoke of his 
experience of the school’s recent OfSTED inspection. 
 
5. GOOD PRACTICE IN THE DEPLOYMENT OF TEACHING ASSISTANTS 
Bridig de Rivaz (BPSI Adviser) gave a presentation (attached). 
 
6. PROVISION OF ADDITIONAL SCHOOL PLACES FOR SEPTEMBER 2015: 
UPDATE 
Alison Dawes, Head of Education, Partnership and Commercial Services, gave a 
presentation (attached). 
 
7. SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PARTNERSHIPS UPDATE 
Neil Marlow, Head of School Improvement, gave a presentation (attached). 
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8. GOVERNING BODY RECONSTITUTION UPDATE 
Sarah Beaumont, Governor Services Manager, gave a presentation (attached). 
 
 
 
 
         
  

   


